Outlaw Camp Bulletin

April 12, 2016



Spring is here! I hope everyone has been checking the web-site for current and past scores. I try to get the scores posted within 48 hours. It is fairly easy for me to get that done but it takes longer to e-mail them to everyone, so that usually doesn't get done until I get the newsletter out.

Our fourth Saturday shooting group continues to grow so come on out and join us! We have been doing rank scoring on the fourth Saturday and total time on the second and fifth Saturdays. In order to keep things uniform, the decision was made to use total time for all club shoots at Outlaw Camp in the future. (I personally am a huge fan of rank point scoring particularly for bigger matches.)

I really want to give a huge "thank you" to Ouachita Badman for help above and beyond at our workdays. He brought up his track hoe and a whole crew to put in the water and electric to the range, (they also furnished the water line). They spent two days up here and then came back later in the week for a third day to finish up, plus another trip back to fill the ditch. Thanks also to Rowdy Bob for bringing up the wire and hooking up the electrical for us. Arkansas Harper was here for three days to get everything organized and work his --- off. Thanks to all who came up to help, I know it was on short notice, (we were trying to get it in between rains) but we had to cancel our original planned dates due to the weather. We still have a lot to do but hopefully we can get it all done before the hot weather sets in. We will need a pretty good crew to move a building and set it up for use. If you have any plumbing expertise and can help let us know! We could also use a free standing kitchen sink (not too large) if you know where we might obtain one. (free or cheap).

Our second Saturday shoot was down a little as we had several who attended Land Run. We hope you all had as much fun as we did! I had decided to change it up a little this time and shot my 45's. As those little Ruger Birds-heads are bright stainless steel I found out on the first stage the sights are a little hard to see so I started the day with three misses, 'ouch'. My rifle worked fine but anything different takes a couple of stages to get the hang of. By the fourth stage or so everything felt pretty good.

We had two guests from down around Conway up to watch for a short while. Thanks to all who made them feel welcome.

It was good to have Pepper Pete and Sandia back, they have been busy with their new house. Riley Roy also stopped by but left early. Wild Big Bill was here and we haven't seen him for awhile.

A big thanks to Caney Creek Annie who was here, she didn't shoot but thought she was coming up to enjoy a little peace and quiet and ended up doing most of the lunch set-up clean up etc. Thanks!

An incident that occurred at the Twin Lakes Gun Club in Mtn. Home concerning a 911 call brought to our attention that when you make a **911** call you need to be able to tell the operator the **physical address** of your location. Some of us are a little older and a medical emergency can occur. We have posted at the pavilion and over the door in the shop signs with our physical address, **479 Pearson Rd N, Heber Springs.** If possible it would be good to have someone to meet them at the gate.

We still have some cowboys on our sick and recovering list, as well as some who are facing upcoming medical procedures, let's keep them all in our thoughts and prayers.

"KEEP 'EM POINTED DOWNRANGE"

OZARK OUTLAW

Upcoming Events of Interest:

Apr 23 Sat. Shoot "Outlaw Camp" shooter mtg. 9:45 shoot 10:00

Apr. 30 Sat. Shoot "Outlaw Camp" 'Fun fifth Sat.' shooter mtg. 9:45 shoot 10:00

May 7 Sat, Shoot "MVV" shooter mtg. 9:45 shoot 10:00

May 8 Sun. Shoot "MVV" shoot 9:00 (call)

May 14 Sat. Shoot "Outlaw Camp"

May 28 Sat. Shoot "Outlaw Camp"

June 4 Sat. Shoot "MVV"

June 5 Sat. Shoot "MVV" (call)

June 11 Sat. Shoot "Outlaw Camp"